ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

March 5, 2018

The general membership luncheon meeting of the Robson Ranch Women's Club was held Monday March 5, 2018 at the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. President Mary Ornberg called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm. New members and first time attendees were asked to introduce themselves sharing from where they moved and where they live in Robson Ranch. Those celebrating March birthdays were recognized as well.

President Ornberg provided the following committee updates:

Membership 401 memberships have been paid for 2018. Remember luncheon and membership checks must be written separately for accounting purposes. President Ornberg reminded the group that luncheon payments may now be made via Paypal. 25 members used the Paypal option this month.

Treasurer	Current Balance	\$ 8580.99	
	Restricted Funds	\$4070.00	
	Carry Over	\$ 2500.00	
	Available Funds	\$ 6080.99	

Service Donations today totaled \$521 to Denton Community Food Center. Next month the club's charity is Friends of the Family. They are requesting diapers, pillows, razors, deodorant and all sizes underwear as well as cash/credit card donations. Friends of the Family can now accept your donations via credit/debit card.

Hospitality Thanks to all of today's volunteers:

Greeters: Hedy Brooks, Nancy Myers, Geraldine Gawle, Mary Ann Carroll, Barbara Geiser, Judy Osborn and Diane Williams

Table Decorators: Diane Eoff, Kasey Miller, Carol Solow, Kris Tarczon, and Brenda McKenzie

Special Projects April 26 the club is planning a day trip to Hugo Oklahoma which is the second largest home to endangered Asian elephants. In addition the trip will include a stop at Showman's Rest where the spirits of circus performers are celebrated in their final tributes. Lunch will be served at Roma's Italian Restaurant

Price for the entire day is \$95.00. Registration is available after the meeting today or at the Clubhouse for the next 2 weeks. Hours are Monday Wednesday and Friday from 9am-11am.

Ways and Means The Board of Directors reviewed candidates for 2018 Fundraisers and have selected Our Daily Bread and Monsignor King Outreach Center.

The first fundraiser of the year will be a Home and Garden Show on Saturday June 2 in the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. Stay tuned for more information and volunteer opportunities.

Sunshine Pink sheets are available on each table to request a card be sent to anyone facing a current health or other challenge.

Programs —Programs Chair Rebecca Bafford announced the April luncheon will feature fashions from Soft Surroundings with the theme Packing For a Cruise. Bafford introduced March speaker Janine Turner. Best known for her role on Northern Exposure, Ms. Turner showcased Constituting America, the non-profit organization which she co-chairs. Ms. Turner's message was that there are many viable avenues to address today's issues available in the United States Constitution. The public is often time misinformed and students are sorely lacking in education concerning this important document. Constituting America offers students a number of opportunities to receive mentoring while at the same time develop professional multi- media educational material.

The meeting adjourned at 2:07 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Martha Butz

March 7, 2018